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1.       Queensland Government Release of Infrastructure Charges Taskforce Final Report

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
The Queensland Government released the Infrastructure Charges Taskforce’s (the taskforce’s) final report yesterday. 

The taskforce was established by the government in May 2010 as a key initiative arising from the Queensland Growth Management Summit.  The taskforce was given the task of reviewing the local infrastructure charging regime with a view to streamlining processes, simplifying and standardising charging arrangements where possible. 

The government will now consider the taskforce’s final report.

The final report includes 10 recommendations for infrastructure charges reform, proposing:

· adoption of key principles as a guide to improving the current system 
· implementation of a maximum standard charges framework for residential and non-residential development 
· establishment of arrangements for managing payment, distribution and apportionment of standard charges 
· maximum standard charges to be applied in a standard planning regime 
· the introduction of maximum standard charges as soon as possible and set for three years from commencement 
· annual escalation of maximum standard charges by specified index 
· standard charges to be monitored and an ex-post evaluation conducted 
· longer term reforms to infrastructure planning and charging 
· a moratorium on the collection of local function charges for 3 years 
· exploration of improvements in the administration of charges. 
The final report also highlights other key findings that have arisen during the taskforce’s deliberations.  These issues are addressed in Part 5 of the final report.

A copy of the final report is available on the Department of Local Government and Planning website at: www.dip.qld.gov.au/ict.  Further information on the taskforce, including copies of the interim consultation report and consultation feedback summary report, can also be found on this website.  

The taskforce’s final report is also available on www.qldwater.com.au (under Main Menu/Water Issues) along with our response to the draft report and the discussion paper, which was mentioned in an earlier eFlash (eFlash #100). Members must log in first to access these documents.
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